
 

Customs Act 1901 
 

Notice under section 269ZZM(1B) 

 

Food Service and Industrial Pineapple exported from the Republic of the Philippines 

and the Kingdom of Thailand 

 

The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) has completed a review of a decision which the former 

Acting Minister for Industry, Science and Technology made under subsection 269ZHG(1)(a) of the 

Customs Act 1901 in respect of Food Service and Industrial Pineapple exported from the Republic of 

the Philippines and the Kingdom of Thailand (the Reviewable Decision). The Reviewable Decision was 

published on the Anti-Dumping Commission (ADC) website on 6 October 2021 (ADN 2021/118). 

 

On 15 July 2022, the ADRP made its report in accordance with section 269ZZK(3)(b)(ii) of the Act. 

Subsection 269ZZM(1A) of the Act requires that I make a decision within 30 days after receiving that 

report, unless I consider special circumstances prevent my decision being made within that period. If I 

do consider that such special circumstances exist, the decision may be made within such longer period 

as I consider appropriate.  

 

My decision in relation to the ADRP’s report is due by 15 August 2022.  However, I am satisfied that 

there are special circumstances that prevent a decision under section 269ZZM(1) being made by 15 

August 2022 and that it is appropriate to extend the time for making the decision.   

 

Accordingly, I have decided under section 269ZZM(1A)(b) of the Act to extend the period for making 

my decision to 14 September, 2022. 

 

 

The Hon Ed Husic MP 

Minister for Industry and Science 

15 August 2022 

 


